
Subject:  Reply to a Request

Link: ref. no. 35-01-214 dated 06.06.2017;
  

In regard to the above referenced document, whereby you request 
submission of additional information on undertaken measures and on resolving 
seven reported cases which involved endangering the safety of journalists and 
violating their rights, we would like to inform you about the following:

6. Concerning the incident that took place on April 27th, 2017 in Skopje when 
the journalist Dimitar Tanurov and the camera operator Nikola Ordevski were 
physically assaulted: 

- The case was reported in the Police Station of General Competence 
‘Centar’ as the criminal act of ‘banditry’. SIA Skopje submitted to the 
Basic Public Prosecutor’s Office a Police Record of an Initial Report 
registered in the court book KU under the number 7216/17. SIA Skopje 
has been undertaking measures to resolve the case. 

Besides the abovementioned information, SIA Skopje – Criminal Intelligence 
and Analysis Unit, we have been informed that in regard to other questions, in 
accordance with the Article 289 of the Law on Criminal Procedure, “All 
activities undertaken in a pre-trial procedure by the Public Prosecutor or by the 
Police shall be considered a secret”, which does not allow them to share further 
data. For more information you must contact the competent Basic Public 
Prosecutor’s Office – Skopje. 


